Wrightsville Borough
Recessed Meeting Minutes
April 11,2007 - 7:00 PM
Borough Council Meeting Room, Wrightsville PA

The recessed meeting of the Wrightsville Borough Council was called to order by President
Dixon. The Mayor and all Borough Council members were in attendance.

Mr. Dixon entertained a motion for Ordinance number 2007-3, which was advertised and ready
for approval. N. Habecker moved, E. Pennell seconded to adopt Ordinance number 2007-3, with
unanimous approval from Council.

Chief Pearson took this time to introduce the newest officer, Kyle Hosking, to the department.

President Dixon announced that the auditors will meet with all Council at the June meeting at 6
pm.

President Dixon announced that the July meeting had to be changed because it was scheduled for
the first Monday and that is the week of July 4. The July meeting was changed to Monday July
9™ and was advertised.

President Dixon asked N. Habecker how the block building agreement committee was making
out. Mr. Habecker said that they are waiting for S. Hovis to bring a draft of the changes made
thus far.

President Dixon announced that he has been corresponding with the Borough Solicitor to change
the meeting procedures. He said that he is trying to eliminate more of answers to patron’s
questions. Mr. Dixon said that if a Council person wants to answer a question from a patron,
they will have to ask the his permission to do so. He mentioned that everything will be directed
to him, including council.

President Dixon handed out the Wrights Crossing drawing showing land development of three
lots. One of the lots (lot #10) is in the Borough. North American Stainless is buying 27 acres of
the land from the Blessings.

Mr. Dixon announced that there will be an executive session for a personnel issue, and will take
place at the end of the meeting.

Mr. Habecker made a statement concerning the South 6™ Street parking issue. He expressed that
he will not be sending a letter to the York County Planning Commission because he was not in
favor of the change that was voted on at the last public meeting. He said that he feels that the
first letter should have been enough.



April 11, 2007
Page 2

He is concerned that the Borough will now have to spend more money reversing this issue. S.
Young stated that since the vote was a majority, the Borough should follow through to
accommodate the residents on South 6™ Street.

E. Pennell reported that Josh Groft submitted 3 streets projects for this year. Mr. Pennell told
him that Spring Alley between Howard Avenue and Front Street can have some of the swale
taken out to prevent water from leaking into some of the resident’s basements. He also told Josh
to start the repair at Lemon Street and Barnes Avenue.

Council went in to executive session at 5:23 pm.

Council came out of the executive session at 5:30 pm. N. Habecker moved, S. Young seconded
to adjourn the meeting, with unanimous approval from Council.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carol A. Jud
Borough Secretary



